
 

 

 

Tim’s Notes 
by Tim Lee, President and Founder - tim@healthoutreach.ca 

A writer asked  me the other day about our work 
in Guatemala.  I described our dental  projects 
and how advanced they have become.  She 
asked again about the environment we work in,  
I described the harsh conditions.  She 
interrupted, wanting to know about the children 
and how they responded.  This made me stop 
and think.  Sure we’re good at dentistry,  but our 
real strength is the human connection with the 

kids we treat.  They trust us and come out in crowds even with the 
universal fear of the dentist.  That really makes me proud. 

Once again, Health Outreach had two very successful projects in 
2012.   “Guatemala 2012” resulted in almost 700 children being 
seen over two weeks in two villages.  “Dentistry for Honduras” in 
March saw over 300 patients by two teams, headed by Dr. Bill Kerr 
and Dr. Mike Cusato. 

2012 was a challenging year that’s for sure.  After  record breaking 
successes “on the ground”,   Health  Outreach ran into difficulty on 
the home front  by losing its charitable status with the Charities 
Directorate of Canada.  What we were also very proud of, was 
suddenly taken away.  After months of self-inflection and even 
more months of preparation, Health  Outreach re-submitted an 
application to re-instate its registration status. 

Health Outreach recognizes two new Board members this year, 
Liza Lakhoian and Richard Parrot.  Already in just 12 months, they 
have devoted endless hours to our cause.   I can say that we are a 
better organization because of their contributions. 

Health Outreach also acknowledges  it’s fundraisers for their 
successful events.   Shawn Bandali,   Jeff Diefenbaker ,  Paul 
Zapletal  and  Jimi Maze have been  with us “through thick and 
thin”.  Thanks guys for your confidence in us. 

And to our donors…Thank You!  Without you, we would struggle.  
With you, we are “in the trenches” doing the good work that you 
trust us to do. 

Happy Holidays to All! 

Health Outreach  

Newsletter  

Volunteer Spotlight: Veronica Hernandez 

Health Outreach welcomes Veronica 
Hernandez, who joins us as a contributor 
to the HO website, newsletter and all 
new Health Outreach Facebook page. “I 
am a believer in organizations that 
directly help communities that has not 
been served to basic services such as 
health. I admire the work that Health 
Outreach has developed during all these 
years. Today, I'm joining this wonderful 
and valuable team. It is my honor to be 

part of this excellent mission. Thanks for 

such a great opportunity!”  

Board Member Profile: Dr. Richard Parrott 

Dr. Richard Parrott contributes im-
mensely to Health Outreach , not only as 
a Board member but as the Website 
editor , and recently the  Volunteer Re-
cruiter for the Guatemala projects.  He 
participated in two missions in Guate-
mala in 2009 and 2011. 

drrlparrott@gmail.com  

Board Member Profile: Liza Lakhoian 

Liza was elected treasurer for Health 
Outreach earlier this year. 

She brings to the Board ten years of 
experience in the entertainment 
industry specializing in royalty 
management.  With this experience and 
her number-crunching skills Liza 
manages the book-keeping for Health 
Outreach.  treasurer.ho@gmail.com  

mailto:drrlparrott@gmail.com
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Health Outreach Charitable Status 

 

This year, Health Outreach had its registration number revoked.  
An organization that has had its registration revoked can no longer 
issue tax receipts for donations and must re-apply for charitable 
status. 

Health Outreach did not file the 2010 tax return in time.  Our  tax 
return was never received by the CRA.  We were not diligent to 
maintain a record of this submission either by fax or registered 
mail.  The CRA would not accept an affidavit from our accountant, 
stating that it was sent.  As a result,  we accepted responsibility 
and applied  to  re-register the charity.  It was an intense and labo-
rious effort.   A manual was compiled which included of all our 
policies, procedures, and recent Board meeting minutes.  Also as-
sembled were our past Project reports,  Annual reports and Finan-
cial reports.   All was submitted, in a lengthy re-application proc-
ess.    

All this material was scrutinized by the Charities Directorate, an 
arm of CRA.  This month, the CRA confirmed that Health Outreach 
will be re-instated as a registered charity in Canada.  Very few rec-
ommendations were made,  which we see as an affirmation of our 
charitable processes.  Our charitable status is re-instated effective 
the date it was revoked, February 11, 2012. Tax receipts will be 
issued for all eligible donations from this date on. 

What we are not happy with, is that the revocation occurred in the 
first place.Certainly some changes in our accounting systems were 
required.  Some have already occurred, and further improvements 
are slated for 2013.  Please accept our apologies for any inconven-
ience.  

Timothy Lee 

Health Outreach 8th Annual Poker Tournament 

Thank you to our sponsors, tournament volunteers and all of our 
participants! Your support helped raise over $2000 for Health Out-
reach’s humanitarian dental project for children in January 2013. 

Arif Manji was the winner this year.  Not only does he have brag-
ging rights, but walks away with two courtside Toronto Raptors tick-
ets.  Most importantly however, he proudly holds the prestigious 
Health Outreach plaque, with his name engraved on it for an entire 
year! 

Old friends came together and played hard for 5 hours.  When the 
dust settled, past plaque holders were eliminated and leaving… 

First Place:       Arif Manji 

Second Place:  Steve Canjar 

Third Place:      George Papadopolous 

Proceeds will be used to purchase portable dental chairs for the 
January project in Guatemala. 

Thank you to our main sponsors of generous main prizes.  Andrew 
Lee , Personal Injury Lawyer provided the Raptors tickets.   Miguel 
Ribeiro of Vertigoal donated electronics.    

A special thanks to   Arif Manji of Hewlett Packard,  and Rashad 
Shallwani of Dynamic Funds in providing gifts again.  Their ongoing 
support was recognized that night. 

Thanks to volunteers Shawn Bandali, Andrea Gagliardi,  Liza Lak-
hoian, Martha Montoya, , and our new Tournament Director this 
year , Antonio Andrade.  Your weeks of planning made this a suc-
cessful event. 

See you all next year! 

Project “Guatemala 2013 “ begins in 4 weeks! 

 

We need your help now.  Online donations are accepted 
at http://www.healthoutreach.ca/donate 

Please help us make a difference. 

http://www.healthoutreach.ca/donate


 

 

 

Dentistry For Honduras 

It is with sincere gratitude that we report to you, our generous supporters what we 
were able to accomplish with your donations this year in El Porvenir, Honduras.  As 
many of you may know, this dental outreach program was founded and is orches-
trated by Anne Fowler of Haliburton Ontario http://anne.honduranhope.net, who 
provides accommodation and arranges meals for the visiting teams of dentists, den-
tal hygienists, and dental assistants.  

 Anne also co-ordinates with the local municipality to use their building as a tempo-
rary hygiene clinic and local Honduran schools and other volunteer groups in the 
village to provide Spanish interpreters.   

When this program began four years ago, the dental work was being done in a clinic outside of the village which required the children to be 
driven 20 minutes up to a mountain clinic.  Since then  Anne Fowler sourced some used dental equipment and had it installed in the local 
village medical centre.  This sounds easier than it actually was.  The process has taken over two years and is still not complete; however it 
means that the local village has access to a dental clinic where the dentists are able to do restorative dentistry.  

This is where you come in.  Your donations to Health Outreach www.healthoutreach.ca  and  directly to the  Honduras team were used in 
part to purchase some of the supplies for this dental clinic and the hygiene team.  The majority of the funds were used to offset some of the 
costs of transporting the teams and our food and accommodations.   Every piece of gauze, bib, carpule of anesthetic, compule of composite 
resin used by the team is brought down on the airplane.  This amounts to 5 extra suitcases of dental supplies.  This year two teams from On-
tario traveled to El Porvenir and were able to treat children for two complete weeks.  In total, 599 children were seen by the Hygiene team 
and had cleanings, fluoride treatments, oral hygiene instruction through a translator and given a small toy.  This represents children from 4 
local schools and an orphanage. The most needy children were then referred to the dental clinic where they were seen by Dr. Kerr, Dr. Cu-
sato, Dr. Juan Carlos Zepida or one of two newly graduated Honduran Dentists.  This year the team is proud to report that it was able to com-
plete 119 fillings, 32 Root canals, 204 extractions. Throughout this process, the Honduran dentists were shown how to anesthetize patients 
and how to do root canals.     

There are so many special stories to share but with the help of Biodent Dental Lab in Scarborough, Dr. Kerr and Dr. Cusato were able to pro-
vide partial dentures to five children who were without permanent front teeth.  The initial work was done during Dr. Kerr’s week in February 
and the completed cases were delivered and inserted in March by Dr. Cusato’s team.   You can only imagine the joy experienced by this 
beautiful young lady, who had her two front teeth removed by a previous dentist, to now have front teeth again.  It was also very encourag-
ing to see that many of the children who had been through the hygiene program in previous years, and their younger siblings, were showing 
signs of improvement in the condition of teeth.  One mother confirmed that this was because of oral hygiene and healthy eating instructions 
they had received.   

Thank you for your encouragement, prayers and financial support.  Those of us who have experienced the poverty in El Porvenir and the 
appreciation of the local people for the work being done hope to be able to return next winter to continue where we left off. 

Sincerely, 

 

Team One: Dr. William Kerr,  Christine Marsh,  Steve 
Kerr,  Nicole Munoz,  Mia Finewax,  J.J. Kerr, and Lisa 
Kerr 

Team Two:  Dr. Michael Cusato, Cathleen Johnston, 
Breanna Johnston (also in photo: Volunteers Jim 
Beal, Anne Fowler, Dr. Juan Carlos, and 2 newly 
graduated Honduran dentists)    

http://anne.honduranhope.net
http://www.healthoutreach.ca

